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(ii) Has completed at least 2 years or 
3,000 hours of post master’s degree su-
pervised clinical social work practice 
under the supervision of a master’s de-
gree level social worker in an appro-
priate setting such as a hospital, SNF, 
or clinic. 

(b) Covered clinical social worker serv-
ices. Medicare Part B covers clinical so-
cial worker services. 

(1) Definition. ‘‘Clinical social worker 
services’’ means, except as specified in 
paragraph (b)(2) of this section, the 
services of a clinical social worker fur-
nished for the diagnosis and treatment 
of mental illness that the clinical so-
cial worker is legally authorized to 
perform under State law (or the State 
regulatory mechanism provided by 
State law) of the State in which the 
services are performed. The services 
must be of a type that would be cov-
ered if they were furnished by a physi-
cian or as an incident to a physician’s 
professional service and must meet the 
requirements of this section. 

(2) Exception. The following services 
are not clinical social worker services 
for purposes of billing Medicare Part B: 

(i) Services furnished by a clinical so-
cial worker to an inpatient of a Medi-
care-participating hospital. 

(ii) Services furnished by a clinical 
social worker to an inpatient of a 
Medicare-participating SNF. 

(iii) Services furnished by a clinical 
social worker to a patient in a Medi-
care-participating dialysis facility if 
the services are those required by the 
conditions for coverage for ESRD fa-
cilities under § 405.2163 of this chapter. 

(c) Agreement to consult. A clinical so-
cial worker must comply with the con-
sultation requirements set forth at 
§ 410.71(f) (reading ‘‘clinical psycholo-
gist’’ as ‘‘clinical social worker’’). 

(d) Prohibited billing. (1) A clinical so-
cial worker may not bill Medicare for 
the services specified in paragraph 
(b)(2) of this section. 

(2) A clinical social worker or an at-
tending or primary care physician may 
not bill Medicare or the beneficiary for 
the consultation that is required under 
paragraph (c) of this section. 

[63 FR 20128, Apr. 23, 1998] 

§ 410.74 Physician assistants’ services. 
(a) Basic rule. Medicare Part B covers 

physician assistants’ services only if 
the following conditions are met: 

(1) The services would be covered as 
physicians’ services if furnished by a 
physician (a doctor of medicine or oste-
opathy, as set forth in section 1861(r)(1) 
of the Act). 

(2) The physician assistant— 
(i) Meets the qualifications set forth 

in paragraph (c) of this section; 
(ii) Is legally authorized to perform 

the services in the State in which they 
are performed; 

(iii) Performs services that are not 
otherwise precluded from coverage be-
cause of a statutory exclusion; 

(iv) Performs the services under the 
general supervision of a physician (The 
supervising physician need not be phys-
ically present when the physician as-
sistant is performing the services un-
less required by State law; however, 
the supervising physician must be im-
mediately available to the physician 
assistant for consultation.); 

(v) Furnishes services that are billed 
by the employer of a physician assist-
ant; and 

(vi) Performs the services— 
(A) In all settings in either rural and 

urban areas; or 
(B) As an assistant at surgery. 
(b) Services and supplies furnished inci-

dent to a physician assistant’s services. 
Medicare Part B covers services and 
supplies incident to the services of a 
physician assistant if the requirements 
of § 410.26 are met. 

(c) Qualifications. For Medicare Part 
B coverage of his or her services, a phy-
sician assistant must meet all of the 
following conditions: 

(1) Have graduated from a physician 
assistant educational program that is 
accredited by the Commission on Ac-
creditation of Allied Health Education 
Programs; or 

(2) Have passed the national certifi-
cation examination that is adminis-
tered by the National Commission on 
Certification of Physician Assistants; 
and 

(3) Be licensed by the State to prac-
tice as a physician assistant. 

(d) Professional services. Physician as-
sistants can be paid for professional 
services only if the services have been 
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professionally performed by them and 
no facility or other provider charges 
for the service or is paid any amount 
for the furnishing of those professional 
services. 

(1) Supervision of other nonphysician 
staff by a physician assistant does not 
constitute personal performance of a 
professional service by the physician 
assistant. 

(2) The services are provided on an 
assignment-related basis, and the phy-
sician assistant may not charge a bene-
ficiary for a service not payable under 
this provision. If a beneficiary has 
made payment for a service, the physi-
cian assistant must make the appro-
priate refund to the beneficiary. 

[63 FR 58907, Nov. 2, 1998; 64 FR 25457, May 12, 
1999, as amended at 78 FR 74811, Dec. 10, 2013] 

§ 410.75 Nurse practitioners’ services. 
(a) Definition. As used in this section, 

the term ‘‘physician’’ means a doctor 
of medicine or osteopathy, as set forth 
in section 1861(r)(1) of the Act. 

(b) Qualifications. For Medicare Part 
B coverage of his or her services, a 
nurse practitioner must be a registered 
professional nurse who is authorized by 
the State in which the services are fur-
nished to practice as a nurse practi-
tioner in accordance with State law, 
and must meet one of the following: 

(1) Obtained Medicare billing privi-
leges as a nurse practitioner for the 
first time on or after January 1, 2003, 
and meets the following requirements: 

(i) Be certified as a nurse practi-
tioner by a recognized national certi-
fying body that has established stand-
ards for nurse practitioners. 

(ii) Possess a master’s degree in nurs-
ing or a Doctor of Nursing Practice 
(DNP) doctoral degree. 

(2) Obtained Medicare billing privi-
leges as a nurse practitioner for the 
first time before January 1, 2003, and 
meets the standards in paragraph 
(b)(1)(i) of this section. 

(3) Obtained Medicare billing privi-
leges as a nurse practitioner for the 
first time before January 1, 2001. 

(c) Services. Medicare Part B covers 
nurse practitioners’ services in all set-
tings in both rural and urban areas, 
only if the services would be covered if 
furnished by a physician and the nurse 
practitioner— 

(1) Is legally authorized to perform 
them in the State in which they are 
performed; 

(2) Is not performing services that 
are otherwise excluded from coverage 
because of one of the statutory exclu-
sions; and 

(3) Performs them while working in 
collaboration with a physician. 

(i) Collaboration is a process in which 
a nurse practitioner works with one or 
more physicians to deliver health care 
services within the scope of the practi-
tioner’s expertise, with medical direc-
tion and appropriate supervision as 
provided for in jointly developed guide-
lines or other mechanisms as provided 
by the law of the State in which the 
services are performed. 

(ii) In the absence of State law gov-
erning collaboration, collaboration is a 
process in which a nurse practitioner 
has a relationship with one or more 
physicians to deliver health care serv-
ices. Such collaboration is to be evi-
denced by nurse practitioners docu-
menting the nurse practitioners’ scope 
of practice and indicating the relation-
ships that they have with physicians to 
deal with issues outside their scope of 
practice. Nurse practitioners must doc-
ument this collaborative process with 
physicians. 

(iii) The collaborating physician does 
not need to be present with the nurse 
practitioner when the services are fur-
nished or to make an independent eval-
uation of each patient who is seen by 
the nurse practitioner. 

(d) Services and supplies incident to a 
nurse practitioners’ services. Medicare 
Part B covers services and supplies in-
cident to the services of a nurse practi-
tioner if the requirements of § 410.26 are 
met. 

(e) Professional services. Nurse practi-
tioners can be paid for professional 
services only when the services have 
been personally performed by them and 
no facility or other provider charges, 
or is paid, any amount for the fur-
nishing of the professional services. 

(1) Supervision of other nonphysician 
staff by a nurse practitioner does not 
constitute personal performance of a 
professional service by a nurse practi-
tioner. 

(2) The services are provided on an 
assignment-related basis, and a nurse 
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